Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Optometry
The Board of Optometry hereby gives notice of the issuance of an Order regarding the Petition for Variance or Waiver filed on August 29, 2017, by SECO International. The Notice for Petition of Variance or Waiver was published September 6, 2017, in Vol. 43, No. 173, of the Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought a variance or waiver of paragraph 64B13-5.002(3)(c), F.A.C., requesting that a course be approved as transcript quality even though the course was offered prior to being approved for Transcript Quality continuing education credit. The Board, at its meeting held on November 17, 2017, voted to grant the Petition for Variance or Waiver finding that the Petition complies with the requirements of Section 120.542, F.S., and Rule 28-104.002. The Board further finds that Petitioner has demonstrated that the underlying purpose of the statute has been achieved by other means, and that the strict application of the Rule’s requirement would violate principles of fairness.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting Anthony B. Spivey, Executive Director, Board of Optometry, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C07, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3257, (850)488-0595, Anthony.Spivey@flhealth.gov.
